Full Translation
1,200,000,000—praise God, Comforter of His custodians. This is
the testimony of the enemies. One of the unbelievers’ broadcasts
on BBC mentioned, a year after the events, that 120,000
Americans converted to Islam. After this year they haven’t
mentioned anything about this subject (may God humiliate them).
God said, “It is He Who got out the Unbelievers among the People
of the Book from their homes at the first gathering (of the
forces). Little did ye think that they would get out: And they
thought that their fortresses would defend them from God. But
the (Wrath of) God came to them from quarters from which they
little expected (it)” (TN: Qur’an 59:2).
In this verse, both the faithful and the unbelievers were
thinking about their strength, their economy, their machines,
and their equipment. But God prevails over His affairs. God
said, “but if it had been God's Will, He could certainly have
exacted retribution from them (Himself); but (He lets you fight)
in order to test you, some with others” (TN: Qur’an 47:4), so
that He can distinguish between the wicked and the righteous.
God said, “God will not leave the believers in the state in
which ye are now, until He separates what is evil from what is
good” (TN: Qur’an 3:179), but to weigh the evidence against His
servants and show mercy to the unbelievers. God said, “Do then
those who devise evil (plots) feel secure that God will not
cause the earth to swallow them up, or that the Wrath will not
seize them from directions they little perceive? Or that He may
not call them to account in the midst of their goings to and
fro, without a chance of their frustrating Him? Or that He may
not call them to account by a process of slow wastage - for thy
Lord is indeed full of kindness and mercy” (TN: Qur’an 16:4547). Glory to God, for he is able to seize them in a moment, but
He has mercy on them out of fear of impairing them, one after
another, so that, in time, they can come under His mercy. The
seal of the verses is that your Lord is merciful and
compassionate. Glory to God—the Prophet brought the good news
that he was His supporter. God said, “If any think that God will
not help him (His Apostle, in this world and the Hereafter, let
him stretch out a rope to the ceiling and cut (himself) off:

then let him see whether his plan will remove that which enrages
(him)! (TN: Qur’an 22:15).

